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School Council Minutes
January 18, 2017, 6:30pm

Library 

Crestview Public School
153 Montcalm Drive, Kitchener ON   N2B 2R6

Phone: (519) 893-1140
    @CPSchoolcouncil 

In Attendance: Erika Gardiner, Kristina Balmer, Pauline Shiry, Lisa McNulty, Darrick Hahn (Garden), Katherine Raines, Sara Burek, Jacqueline Watty 
Formal Regrets: Jessica Dufton, Robin Mondor, Sara Bender
Principal Update 
· Christmas concert was successful
· Canadian Tire Money Drive went well, children from the school were gifted toys for Christmas!
· In the next school year there will be boundary changes, which means that there will no longer be students bussed to Crestview. Lackner Woods doesn't have a French immersion program, so depending on if the children enter the FI program or not, student numbers could drop approximately 50 children. Crestview is currently sitting at ~400 students.
· Jimmy's Mini's sale was January 18th as a reward for Respect at Crestview. Made a profit of $70, with leftovers remaining. 
Update on Bottle Drive 
· A huge thank you to Jacqueline Watty for her hard work in coordinating bottle drive again, and to Sarah Bender for the additional hands for the bottle drive. Crestview raised approximately $207 from the bottle drive and these funds are going towards the playground funds. Additional drop-offs are still happening, a final total will be updated shortly. 
· The bottle drive wasn't as successful as in past years, as we were found to be competing with other schools and extracurricular teams.
· We also offered pick-up last year, for those that could not make the timing for the bottle drive, which attributed to more funds being raised. 

· This is the 3rd year for the Bottle Drive. 
Garden Update 
Darrick Hahn: darrick@freshendeavours.ca  
· Darrick and his wife Jane were previously members of Crestview School Council and have moved out of the boundary for the school. Both of them are very committed to continuing the Crestview Community Garden and having it integrated into the school and immediate community around the school. 

· Last year: potatoes and veggies were the biggest crops; some were sold and all revenue from these sales go directly back to the garden.
· Derek is ready to focus more on getting the garden project going: Facebook page (Crestview Community Garden) for broadcasting; plots potentially available for rent – query logistics surrounding "renting plots"; student dedicated sections --> hoping to create a garden club for the students focusing on garden education, having kids learn about where their food is coming from. 
· Neighbour concerns: making the garden more appealing, and to have neighbours more interested in and supportive of the garden. 
· -Creation of a sign?
· Derek was in contact with the head chef at Google last year to create a connection for the garden project.
· FOCUS: revenue, connection, education. 
· There has been positive feedback with how he funding was used for this project. Stone dust was put down last year to prevent weeds and keep weeds at a minimum.
· Query: damage to gardens and stealing from gardens - hope to decrease the need for technology surveillance, and encourage community.
· Derek has a hope that this project will continue beyond him & his family — legacy planning, community garden project, if there is interest in helping with the garden project, contact Derek! 
Meeting Frequency 
· Should these meetings more spaced out?
· Idea: make up a calendar for the year... when do we have the most to talk about?
· Wednesdays will continue to be the scheduled day for the meeting as it works with Principal Shiry's scheduled teacher/staff meetings. 
· Spring meeting: council to plan out the next year - calendar style to schedule events and meetings.
Movie Night 
· Cost: $5.00 per family - register and/or pay on school day, or pay at the door; bring blankets for the floor.
· Movie: to decide on: Paddington Bear, Shaun the Sheep, Norm of the North, Lego Movie - as per board certified/approved movies.
· Date: February 15, 2017, 6:30 (doors to open and registration to begin at 6:00) 
· Concessions: popcorn to be donated by SPCA and popcorn machine. 
· Communication: hard copy flyers, school-day reminder 
· -->attendees will receive a movie ticket upon entry with concession tickets. $1 for extra concessions. Upon entry, have flyers to advertise parent council. iPad data collection, survey at entry?
· Volunteers: we have many available to volunteer! 
Playground Strategy
· A school council sub-committee was formed for playground related ideas. A meeting is scheduled for January 25th, 2017, to look through catalogues and decide what there is interest in as far as the new playground is concerned. 
· Our current playground is not in good standing, there is conversation about what to do about the upgrade for the big playground. We will need support from other organizations to obtain the funding required. This support will come from the community, once the school has $15,000 to invest in the project we can put proposals forward to organizations. 
· The school board is also willing to help out with removal and accessibility for the park once we have raised a specific amount of funding.
· Projected date for playground renovations: Spring 2018! 
Next Meeting: February 8th, 2017 at 6:30pm in the library
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